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Dear Parents,  

 

 

• Year 4 - Due to Whole School Cross Country next week, there will be changes to the swimming dates, 
please see revised dates below: 

Y4BF: 8 Oct/5 Nov/12 Nov 

Y4F: 19 Nov/26 Nov/3 Dec 

Swim Gala: 10 Dec 

 

• Year 5 - Football Training A&B teams – TODAY! Thursday 10 October - NO TRAINING due to the 5A&B 
teams playing fixtures against Ravenscourt. 
 

• Year 6 - Please note the deadline to register your son for Year 7 at Victoria College is tomorrow – 
Friday 11 October -  if you have any questions in relation to this please contact Mrs Lucy Le Poidevin at 
VCJ by email l.lepoidevin@vcj.sch.je or phone 638225. 

 
• All Year Groups - Whole School Cross Country Beach Run - Long Beach, Grouville, Tuesday 15 October 

- boys should come to school in full tracksuit and House T-shirts and bring any drinks etc. with their 
swimming bags on the day as they are named, showerproof and in House colours. We will leave 
tracksuits at school, please ensure your son has a named waterproof coat with them. Spectators 
welcome! Park sensibly and don’t block other parents in. The event will start at 1:15pm. Lunches as 
normal. ALL boys will be returning to school at the end of the day.  

 

• All Year Groups - Autumn Term Parent/Teacher Consultations will be held on 21- 23 October. You 

can place your appointment by clicking on the following link, 

https://victoriacollegepreparatory.schoolcloud.co.uk/ - the booking system opens at 7pm on Friday 

11 October. Please take time to check that you can log in prior to the system opening. 

• All Year Groups - CHANGE TO TIME! Please note that the 2HUShop will no longer open on Mondays 
after school or the first Sunday of every month. The PTA volunteers will open on the first Saturday of 
every month 11:30am - 12:30pm.   

• All Year Groups - PTA AGM and Committee Meeting - The PTA AGM and first committee meeting will 
be held TODAY! - Thursday 10 October 6:30pm to 8:00pm at VCP. Our Treasurer is about to step down 
as their son has left the school, therefore we really need a new Treasurer for the PTA to run effectively. 
If you would be interested, please email vcppta@gmail.com. The Chairperson will also be stepping 
down at the end of the academic year so if anyone would like this role and is keen to get involved, 
please email as above. All are welcome to attend the AGM and meeting! 

 

• All Year Groups - PTA VCP Football Tournament RETURNS! Champions League 2024 

Saturday 12 October 15:00-18:00 - Arrive 14:45. First whistle blown @ 15:00. See attached Team List. 

 

• All Year Groups - Jersey Bulls - Design a Match Day Programme, see attached flyer. 
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